Muralidhar Rao

xxxxxxxxxxxxx

Koramangala,

Bangalore 560034

22nd June, ‘12

The Commissioner of Police, Bangalore City,
Office of the Police Commissioner,

Infantry Road,

Bangalore 560001

Sir

Sub: defective number plates

With my repeat representations to your predecessor, the then Additional Commissioner-Traffic, as well as the Transport Commissioner (both written as well as oral), in the matter of strict enforcement of the M V Act, more specifically with regard to display of vehicle registration number plates in English letterings/ Arabic numerals, as per prescribed standard, all having met with responses which essentially amounted to passing the buck from one to the other, I had taken up the matter with Karnataka Information Commission. At the end of it all, through a letter addressed to me on 02/ 06/ 11 (with a copy to the Commission), the then Addl Commissioner-Traffic had admitted, amongst other things, that it was the duty of his department to enforce the M V Act. Alongwith, a copy of an intra-departmental memo no CB/ 09/ 2011 dt 26/05/11, issued by you, giving effect to the rules, was also submitted to the Commission. 

Though, thereafter, the enforcement had picked up to some extent, it again appears to have become lax, of recent. When I brought up the matter at the Citizen's Forum meet on the 16th instant, Dr Saleem more or less contradicted the submission made by his predecessor to the KIC by stating that the enforcement function in this aspect was largely that of the Transport Department, and as far as the traffic police is concerned, it is only one of its ancillary functions. 

Here, I wish to submit to you, Sir, that this is not just a traffic enforcement issue, it is more of a serious national security issue. You are well aware of how the Gandhinagar corporator murder case, less than a year old, became that much more difficult to solve because of the vehicle involved having number plates only in Kannada. And, like I have pointed out (in my blog on the subject - accessible here*), if a Riyaz Bhatkal (of Indian Mujahideen notoreity) chooses to perpetrate another act, like the one on the KSCA stadium or the IISc, you may be dead sure he will engage a vehicle with registration plates in Kannada only, since the chances of its getting identified properly are less than 5%, with even half the police force unable to readily make out the letterings and numerals, which have no prescribed standards besides.

It is perhaps true, as Dr Saleem avers, that enforcement in this aspect is largely the function of the Transport Department. But, Sir, security is directly under you, and the citizens have faith only in your department to protect them, seen as you are as amongst the most modern and upright force for any city in the country. 

This is a matter where there should be zero tolerance, and your force has the capacity to ensure it within a matter of days. Can we therefore look forward to a regime of total compliance in the matter, and thereby a feeling of a better sense of security amongst the citizenry, soon, Sir?

Thanking you,

Yours truly,

Sd/-
Muralidhar Rao

*My blog on the subject can be accessed at 

http://praja.in/en/blog/murali772/2012/04/28/boycott-vehicles-defective-number-plates

